Strategic Planning Implementation Team
Meeting minutes for Sept. 20, 2011

Members Present:  Rich Staneski, Livie Carducci, Donna Bulzoni, Bonnie Green, Joni Oye-Benintende, Fred Moses, Frank Falso, Tim Connolly

1.  Update on 2010-11 activities:  Rich and Livie provided an overview of the group’s activities from last year.  Work is ongoing with regard to the assessment of the budget process which is focusing on the decentralization of phones, printing, student labor, etc.  The group working on those issues is still in the data-gathering mode.   Rich pointed out that changes were implemented to the budget process based on the work of the group coupled with input from the Senate Budget and Planning Committee.  Improved communication regarding fund raising and the campus master plan were also noted.  It was recommended that brochure-like documents be developed to describe the relationship of the Foundation to the University and the Budget process to improve communication about these activities.

2. Initiatives for 2011-12 (volunteers are needed for each of the initiatives below.  Please let Staneski know if you are interested).
a.  Out of state tuition – we will be forming a work group to look at the feasibility of reducing out of state tuition within the new  guidelines of PASSHE

b.  Program-based tuition  –  we will be forming a work group to look at the possibility of charging differential tuition based on program

c. Budget management guidelines – A workgroup will assist the Business Office in developing a useful set of guidelines for budget unit directors.
d. Student fees for off-campus and Distance Ed. programs – we need to answer the question if students taking off campus and distance education should pay the same student fees as students taking courses on campus.
3. It was also requested that the Business Office update their analysis of summer revenue and expenditures and present that information to the committee and then the broader university community.

4.  Meeting times:  We will hold with the current meeting time for this academic year.  The meetings will be on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at the Innovation Center, Room 137 (same room).

